
 

Memo 
To: The Honorable Mayor and City Council 

From: Sandy Riffle, City Clerk 

Date: January 12, 2023 

Re: CrowderGulf – Renewal of Contract  

CrowderGulf is the City’s secondary contractor for storm debris hauling, while Southern Disaster Recovery 

(SDR) is the primary. There are no changes from the original contract and will be under the same terms.  Rates 

are determined when the contractor submits the bid according to FEMA procurement regulations.   

The employees at CrowderGulf were very communicative during the 2022 storm season even though we did 

not have to use their services. 

Recommendation: Renew CrowderGulf as the City’s secondary contractor for debris hauling.    


